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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   December 9, 2014 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – “Hill East Redevelopment – Phase 1: Parcels 

F-1 and G-1 Surplus Declaration and Approval Resolution of 2014” 
   
REFERENCE: Proposed Resolution 20-1152, as Introduced 

 

 
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the FY 2015 through FY 2018 budget and financial plan to implement the 
resolution. 
 
Background 
 
The resolution declares as surplus the District-owned property located at the northeast corner of 
19th Street, S.E., and Massachusetts Avenue, S.E.1 The District plans to transfer the property to DB 
Residential Hill East, LLC, which will then build on it retail space, rental apartments, and green 
space. A separate Council resolution approves this disposition. 
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the FY 2015 through FY 2018 budget and financial plan to implement the 
resolution. Declaring the property as surplus has no impact on the District’s budget and financial 
plan. 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                 
1 The property includes Parcels F-1 and G-1 of Lot 800 in Square E-1112. 


